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Dear Colleague, 
This Branch Briefing updates Napo members on our engagement with NOMS in respect of Victim work within the E3 programme. Please ensure that this briefing is circulated to Napo members especially those holding a VLO role 
Victim work and E3
Arising from the current E3 project, Napo has received a number of concerns from members about the future of the victim work “strand”. Some issues around communications from NOMS have caused some alarm amongst members working in victim teams across the country and so Napo decided to allocate a single point of contact from the Officers and Officials team to ensure that communications improve and our members voices are heard by the NPS/NOMS teams. Katie Lomas (National Vice-Chair) is taking on this role and, along with Ian Lawrence General Secretary and Dean Rogers Assistant General Secretary, has been making the case on behalf of our members in victim liaison units. 
Helpfully we have been able to secure an update on the work undertaken so far from Jim Barton (E3 Programme Director) and Angela Cossins (Victim Lead) which we hope will help to answer some questions and clarify where the various processes have got to and what is expected to happen next.
From the feedback we have received it is clear that there are four particular concerns that have consistently been voiced by our VLO members, which are summarised below. The update from Jim Barton following a recent discussion is also attached for your information.
· Pay banding - NOMS confirm that no decision has been reached on this as yet as the job evaluation process is ongoing, Napo has also received assurances that pay protection will be offered in the event of any reduction in banding, this will be discussed with trade unions prior to decisions being made.

· Job descriptions and staff involvement – The team responsible for drafting the job descriptions thank VLO staff for returning the highest number of responses to the drafts, all of the feedback has been immensely helpful in re-drafting the job descriptions.

· Retaining Victim work as a specialism – We have received confirmation of the NOMS  commitment to this, and discussions between Napo and the NPS will continue about how the expectations around staff mobility will affect those working in specialist roles.

· Implementation of the changes – At the engagement meetings between Senior NOMS Management and the Probation Unions we have been assured that implementation will not result in a total change from day one. A plan will be developed for the implementation and staff will be involved both nationally and locally in making sure this is workable.
The NOMS E3 team will continue to discuss these and other victim work related issues with Napo over the coming weeks, please send any feedback or queries in respect of this briefing to Katie Lomas (klomas@napo.org.uk).
Yours sincerely

IAN LAWRENCE     
DEAN ROGERS       

KATIE LOMAS  
General Secretary

Assistant General Secretary
National Vice-Chair
Ian
Many thanks for the helpful discussion earlier this week on the approach we have taken in E3 to reviewing the VLO role. We agreed that it would be helpful to provide a summary of the work that has been undertaken, where that leaves us today, and our thoughts on what activity is still needed. We’ve set this out below.
Update on the E3 Programme for Victim Liaison Officers
The NPS inherited significant differences in how we do our jobs, how many people do them and at what level. E3 was set up to resolve these inconsistencies. A key part of that work is developing and agreeing a set of consistent job descriptions to define the work of our staff. By harmonising the VLO role, we can ensure that across the country victims and others receive the same service from the Victim Contact Service (VCS).  
The E3 programme has worked with operational staff to develop a draft job description and supporting documentation. The draft JD was considered as part of two staff engagement events on 14 and 17 December 2015 held in London and Leeds. These were attended by VLOs from five divisions.  The feedback provided on the day of the event and sent later by attendees has been reviewed as part of revising the draft JD and creating the standardised VLO JD and the JDQ. The original timescale set for this feedback was extended to four weeks in recognition that participants wished to consult with colleagues in providing it. The invitation to provide feedback was also extended to participants at the Trade Union Engagement event held on 11 January 2016 which focussed on VLO work and which was also attended by VLOs from several divisions.  We are currently in the process of pulling together all of that information into a final draft of the job description.  We plan to submit the final VLO JD to the job evaluation panel in late February. Our thanks to all who have taken the time to contribute with such energy to this process. 
We fully appreciate that plans and discussions about job roles and pay can arouse strong feelings and opinions and we understand that a number of you are anxious about what is going to happen to your job.
The job description has not yet been evaluated and as such we cannot predict if the panel will determine the job description is aligned with Band 3 or Band 4. The Blueprint noted that the majority of VLOs across the country are currently at pay band 3 and on that basis it’s reasonable to state that the role can be undertaken at that level. This does not in any way pre-empt the job evaluation process.
The process of re-evaluation will inevitably raise concern for VLOs who are currently at Band 4. If the outcome of job evaluation were to be a decision that the VLO role should be harmonised at band 3 then we can provide assurance that pay protection would apply. The detail of how any change flowing from job evaluation would be implemented will be discussed in detail with the Trade Unions over the next few months and before we start the process of making changes. 
We have had many questions about what our aim of achieving more flexible deployment of staff across the NPS may mean for VLOs, particularly for those who may have joined the service specifically to undertake that role. The VLO remains a specialist role that we believe should not be blended or combined with other roles in the service. That said, we want to support our staff group to develop their range of skills to have the flexibility across their career to move between roles. We believe this meets the needs of the NPS and provides staff with professional development opportunities.  We do not intend to create a system that is dependent on forcing the movement of staff between roles, instead we want to create an environment that encourages staff to look at and take opportunities to work across the organisation. 
As important as the changes we may make to roles, is clarifying the content of the work of VLOs. The specification has just been through a lengthy review process. The processes involved in delivering victim contact services were reviewed  and agreed by a cross grade group of staff,  managers and policy colleagues, through a series of workshops between July and August 2015.  From that work the tasks and activities required to deliver the service were identified and were assigned to administrators and VLOs. Our priority is to implement the specification as it stands. We do not propose at this stage further material changes to the definition of the scheme. 
All of this work is being overseen by the Victim Workstream Board of E3. This is led by Angela Cossins, DDP for South West and South Central, and incudes operational leads with responsibility for victim work across the NPS. 
There is much work still to be done to finalise the job description, submit this to panel, refine operational processes, and work through the implementation issues that will flow from the job evaluation outcome. We will continue to keep operational staff up to date as this work develops, including on the discussions that we’re having with Trade Union colleagues on the approach to be taken to implementation. 
Jim Barton

